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From the Pastor’s Desk…
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A Reflection for Christmas from Pastor Jim Graeser
In the French hilltop village of Les Baux in Provence, a Christmas procession takes place each year that is unlike any other. 

Shepherds—not pageant actors—but genuine shepherds climb the steep roads into the village.  They are sun-darkened, rough-looking men in heavy wool cloaks.  They process into the Church at midnight—the villagers are silent with respect, the children stare with amazement. 

The last shepherd to enter carries a lamb from his flock and places it in the arms of the priest and the service begins.  This tradition speaks to that need for us humans to make Christmas more real.  That shepherds should arrive on Christmas Eve would make it seem more like it is happening here.

But it goes beyond that.  That tradition speaks of God’s action.  Throughout scripture, God is portrayed as the Great Shepherd.  And on that Christmas Eve so long ago, God’s own self enters time and space—enters the here and now—and places a lamb of God’s own choosing, not into the arms of some priest, but into the arms of Mary. 

God enters the here and now and places Jesus the Lamb into Mary’s arms.  The Lamb who later would shed his blood for us.  The Lamb who gives us reason to celebrate Christmas Eve. 

And that night, that here and now, God comes again to place Jesus in our own arms, in our own lives, that we might celebrate not just his birth, but also his death, and his resurrection. 

The Lamb comes this Christmas Eve. This time. This here. This now. To you and to me. To the whole world. 

May your arms—and your whole lives—carry Christ the Lamb this Christmas and all year long.
God’s peace and blessings to all this CHRISTmas season.

Pastor Tim
Update on the revisions to our constitution

I am happy and excited to say that the work on revising our constitution has been completed and the Congregation Council has voted to approve it and send it to the congregation for your approval at our January meeting. I would like to extend my appreciation to the people who volunteered to serve on the constitution revision committee – Annie Gazdecki, Miranda Garlock, Larry Leow, Bill Fox, and Randy Koch. Thank you very much to each of y’all for your time and efforts with this important task.

Copies of the constitution will be emailed to all whom we have email addresses for and copies will be available to be picked up in the office. A memo highlighting the changes made and reasons for why the changes were made will also be available.

Change is never easy and many times it can be scary, but change is inevitable. Everything changes, nothing ever stays the same. One of the main issues the “church” has struggled with is change. The “church” has resisted change at every turn, always striving to maintain its position. In doing so, the “church” has declined and become less significant. We have to improvise, overcome and adapt or we will no longer be relevant and we will continue to decline.

The changes made to our constitution are only the first step on our journey. The next step is revising our mission statement. Once these two things are complete, we can then focus on our mission because we will be able to say, “We are here now,” which will then allow us to determine how we are going to get to where we want to go. And it is on our journey where the work will be done, on the way we will meet Jesus, on the way we will do his work, on the way we will be the hands and feet of Christ, on the way we will spread the good news of great joy that is Jesus Christ, meeting people where they are and helping to transform our world a little at a time. And who knows, on the way we just might experience a transformation ourselves.

The time is here. The time is now. The time has come for us to gather, grow, and go. God’s peace be with us on our journey.

With you on the way,

Pastor Tim

Church council highlights – November 17, 2020
· Staff reviews will be done the first week of December

· Catechism class will be meeting every other week.

· Elders reported that they will be contacting people first before visiting.

· The revised constitution was approved and will be presented at our January annual meeting.

Christmas Gift for Pastor Tim and Angi
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           SHH!  IT’S A SECRET!
During this time of the year when our thoughts turn to the upcoming Holiday Season we busy ourselves with the selection of gifts for family and friends. Let us also remember Pastor Tim and Angi.

We plan to present Pastor Tim and Angi with a monetary gift on Christmas Eve. We give “Thanks” for his guidance, support and feeding us spiritually during this season and all through the year.

Monetary gifts may be given to any Council member by Sunday, December 20th. Thank you.  President, Gary Overmyer
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Online giving:  We are excited to offer the ability for people to give online through Tithe.ly. You can do this one of two ways. You can logon to our website at https://www.faithfremont.org and click on the "Give" button or, if you have a smart phone, you can download the app for Tithe.ly and give through that.  You can choose to give a "one time" gift or you can select "recurring".

Revised Office Hours:  The Office will be closed on Thursday and Friday, December 24 and 25 for Christmas and on Thursday, December 31st for New Year’s Eve and of course New Year’s Day as well.  Both of these weeks, the office will be open on Monday, Tuesday and Wednesday.
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Altar Guild:  
December's Altar Guild Assistants are Annie & Allison Gazdecki and Ginger Walker.
Thank You to our November Altar Guild Assistants, Kim Smith and Brenda Tooman.

A BIG Thank You to all the ladies and gentlemen who graciously said "Yes" to my plea of becoming Altar Guild Assistants.  The 2021 schedule is now complete and I'm very pleased and blessed that every month has either two or three assistants.  

Reminder:  The last day to order your Christmas Poinsettias is Sunday December 6th.  You may turn in your order form and payment to the church office, offertory plate, or Ginger Walker.  Thank You.


Ginger Walker - Altar Guild Chair 
Fellowship & Service Sew Day Come out and join the fun. We are meeting the first and third Thursdays of the month and begin at 
9:00 a.m. and end at 3:00 p.m. but come and leave whenever you wish. We work on quilts, health kits and sewing kits. Greeting cards are made and are available for purchase in the Lounge for a donation. Come join the fun!  
Noisy Offering Update - “Change for Change”

The Noisy Offering collected on November 8th was $48.11.  The Noisy Offering is given so Children from our Companion Parish of Bumila Lutheran Church have the opportunity to attend school in the Mpwapwa Region.  Thank you for your support of the children of our sister congregation in Bumila, Tanzania.
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To our Wonderful Faith Family We want to thank everyone for the many cheering cards, phone calls, monthly visits for communion and the weekly church bulletins of the church service ... the list is unending.
Ken & Gloria Root.
The Thursday Christ Care Group will be starting a new study beginning Dec 3rd,  “OVERCOMER”.  This study will be based on Ephesians 6:10-18, put on the whole armor of God.  The belt of truth to overcome falsehood, the breast plate of righteousness to overcome evil, the shoes of the gospel of peace to overcome anxiety, the shield of faith to overcome fear, the helmet of salvation to overcome confusion and the sword of the Spirit to overcome temptation.  Anyone is welcome to join at 3:00 p.m. on Thursdays.
Bibles and devotionals missing – Youth Bibles and super large print Bibles and Devotionals are missing from the table in the Fellowship Hall.  If anyone knows what happened to them, please call Anida Miarer at 419-637-2922 or tell Pastor Tim.  Thank you.

The 2020 Drive-Thru Nativity by Gibsonburg Area Churches  Come, view this free presentation of the Christmas Story in the safety and comfort of your own vehicle as it comes to life in 9 scenes portrayed by families from the community.  You’ll drive past each scene slowly as you listen to the beautiful narration of Mary and Joseph’s journey to Bethlehem for the birth of a son, Jesus, born to save all people from their sin.  (The narration is available in all formats to accommodate all vehicles.)  Saturday, December 5, and Sunday, December 6 from 5:30 to 7:30 p.m.  Location:  Zion Evangelical Lutheran Church (parking lot), 500 S. Brentwood Ave., Gibsonburg.
For your information:  It was brought to my attention that some of you are not aware that we are live streaming the worship service in our Fellowship Hall every Sunday during the service for those that do not wish to join us in the Sanctuary, but for whom it may be too cold outside to keep your vehicle running.  Please note that masks are still required at all times.  Thank you.
Address Change:  Robert, Donna and Dianne Fought would like to inform you of their new address of 154 Briarwood Circle, Fremont, OH  43420.  Donna’s cell phone is 419-307-8564 and Dianne’s cell phone is 419-307-8474.  They no longer have a home phone number.
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Christian Sympathy is extended to the family of Anna Belle Avers who entered the church triumphant on November 5, 2020.  For those of you wishing to send notes of sympathy to John and Carolyn Patty, their address is 401 Oak Ridge Drive, Pflugerville, TX 78660.
Why Advent?
Waiting can be hard, and not just for children. But I do love Advent: this four-week time when the Christian church prepares for Christmas.

Maybe I like Advent so much because it involves active waiting, not thumb-twiddling. It is a gift the church offers the world, to be active (which isn’t the same as busy) in ways that open our hearts — and the hearts we touch — to the true meaning of Christmas.

Mother Teresa said, “At this Christmas when Christ comes, will he find a warm heart? Mark the season of Advent by loving and serving others with God’s own love and concern.”

When I take time during Advent to remember in prayer and with gifts of money and time those who have less food than I do, those who are lonely, those without a home; when I pause to share love with a child or an elder, or gratitude for a healthcare worker, pastor or teacher; when I wait for justice to replace oppression but, while I wait, find ways to work for that result … the Spirit’s warmth fills my waiting heart. I am ready to welcome Jesus.

—Heidi Mann
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Share and Care  We wish to thank everyone who has volunteered and helped in any way this past year at Share and Care: Angi Miller, Stan Moyer, Carroll and Connie Diekman, Arnie Seeger, Judy Smith, Randy and Darla Brown, Gary and Mary Lou Cooper and Ruth Gerber.  Thank you for your hard and much appreciated work.

	











DECEMBER  Birthdays - 2020


2-Shelby Keeran
3-Kathleen McClain

4-Sheri Pollock Ochs

5-Craig Copley

6-Ellen Horn, Mary Ann Keck, Dean Schneider

7-Connie Longanbach, Ruth Ann Seibert

8-Sandra Reed

9-Jessica Hartshorn

10-Jasmine Smith, Linda Stine

13-Nancy Krumnow

14-Hannah Ickes

15-Debra Benson, Gary Cooper, Rebecca Sterling

16-Miranda Garlock

18-Jackson Fought, Yvonne Vogel

19-Jacob Schneider

25-Millie Fetterman

27-Thomas Miarer

29-Larry Leow, Celeste Wrightington

30-Brenna Druckenmiller, William Taylor
2020: The Year of Mission Memory Verse
“Peace be with you.  As the Father has sent me, so I send you.”

John 20:21 NRSV


Save the Date for #Giving Tuesday – A global day of giving
On Dec. 1, 2020, people all around the world are coming together to tap into the power of human connection, strengthen communities and change our world. 
On #GivingTuesday, the Evangelical Lutheran Church in America will lift up ELCA Good Gifts as a way for members across the church to show their support of the ministries we share. We have more than 50 charitable gifts to choose from, and each makes a real impact in the world, sharing the love of Christ — one goat, water well or school uniform at a time. 

Here is how you can help: 

1. Give. On Dec. 1, go to ELCA.org/goodgifts to make your donation.

2. Spread the word. Share what gift(s) you gave and what our churchwide ministries mean to you – then invite your friends, family and members to join you! Check your in-box and social media feeds on the morning of Dec. 1 for shareable content from the ELCA that you can use that day.

God is calling us into the world – together. And with generous, loving hands, we can make a difference. Thank you for your leadership and support.
PLEASE REMEMBER TO  RETURN YOUR CHRISTMAS EVE SERVICE SURVEYS TO THE CHURCH OFFICE OR THE COLLECTION PLATE.  They are included here on the last page of your December newsletter or you can answer through the email from Pastor Tim. THANK YOU.
Christmas presence
Amid the secular trappings of the holidays, we can lose sight of the true meaning of Christmas, until we lament with Charlie Brown, “Isn’t there anyone who knows what Christmas is all about?”
These reminders call us back to where it all began — in the heart of God.

“The giving of gifts is not something [people] invented. God started the giving spree when he gave a gift beyond words, the unspeakable gift of his Son.”
—Robert Flatt

“Who can add to Christmas? The perfect motive is that God so loved the world. The perfect gift is that he gave his only Son. The only requirement is to believe in him. The reward of faith is that you shall have everlasting life.”
—Corrie ten Boom

“The great challenge left to us is to cut through all the glitz and glam of the season that has grown increasingly secular and commercial, and be reminded of the beauty of the One who is Christmas.”
—Bill Crowder

“If we do not set aside time to focus together on what God’s word tells us about the promise of Christ, on Christmas morning we can find ourselves surrounded by mounds of torn gift wrap, our laps full of presents, but with hearts that are empty and unprepared.”
―Nancy Guthrie
Advent Wreath
The Advent wreath is a symbol of watchfulness and increasing joy as we anticipate Jesus’ birth. The wreath’s circular shape symbolizes eternity, or life without end. The candles remind us that Jesus is the Light of the World — he brought light and life to a dark world (see John 1:4-5). On each of the four Sundays of Advent, we light a new candle. As the light grows, so do our hope and joy.

Prayer Chain is available for you!  Please remember that we have a working prayer chain ready and waiting to pray for you or your loved ones in this difficult and unprecedented time of uncertainty.  Our prayer warriors will lift you up in prayer to receive God’s Blessings.  To request prayer, please contact Barb Kocsis at 567-219-2603 or e-mail her at dbkocsis@gmail.com.  Thank you.

Prayer Requests:  Please contact the Church Office to include or continue an individual prayer request. Each prayer request will remain in the bulletin for 4 Sundays. At that time, you may contact the Office to continue. Thank you for your assistance.

Hospital Visits:  Please remember to call the church office (419-332-6820) if you or a loved one is admitted to the hospital.  The hospitals no longer contact the churches or publish a list, so we depend on your help.  Thank you for your understanding and assistance.

Check in at Faith Lutheran Church!   Faith has WiFi for everyone to use – find Faith (guest) and the password is: welcometofaith

Be sure to like the Facebook Faith Lutheran Church - Fremont, Ohio page and keep up to date with all of the latest happenings.

Quotes:

“Bless us, Lord, this Christmas, with quietness of mind; teach us to be patient and always to be kind.”
—Helen Steiner Rice
“Each of us is an innkeeper who decides if there is room for Jesus.”
—Neal A. Maxwell
“Christmas is best pondered not with logic but with imagination.”
—Max Lucado
CHRISTmas Eve Worship 2020
In an effort to worship as safely as we can, we have decided to add a 3rd worship service for CHRISTmas Eve this year. We need to determine how many people plan to attend each worship service. We are trying to keep attendance to about 80 per service. Please take a moment to answer this quick survey. Thank you and blessings on your day. Pastor Tim

First Name – 
Last Name – 
Which CHRISTmas Eve worship service will you attend?

· 4pm

· 7pm

· 10pm

How many total people will be attending? ______________
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2020 Church Council


President:  Gary Overmyer	Vice-President: Annie Gazdecki


Secretary:  Dianne Fought	Treasurer: Anne Gerner


Elders:       Yvonne Vogel, Randy Brown


Trustees:    Steve Diekman, Nick Dymond, 


                    Christian Tooman, Steve Harder


Deacons:     Dennis Fahle, Bob Reed, Mike Cooper, Scott Miarer


Endowment: Randy Koch, Stan Moyer, Mike Schneider, Bill Seibert, Scott Miarer, Annie Gazdecki, Pastor Tim Miller


	 








Faith Lutheran Church Women News





FLCW Prayer Sisters for 2021


In the past, we have matched ladies of the church with another as a prayer sister at our December general meeting.  Since the meeting has been cancelled, we have decided to do it in a different manner this year for 2021.  In the narthex, there will be a basket on the table where the bulletins are placed.  If you are interested in having a prayer sister for 2021, please take a candy cane ornament from the basket and a card to fill in for your prayer sister.  Place the completed card into the plastic container.   We will match those cards and you will be notified of your new prayer sister before the new year begins with the information on the card they completed.  Please take your ornament and return the completed card by December 20.  If you do not make it to church, the basket will be there during the week starting November 29th or you can ask Barb (419-332-6820) or us (Deb Fahle 419-463-3119 or Yvonne Vogel 419-307-1774) to do it for you.


FLCW Programming Coordinators





FLCW December 15th General Meeting and program  has been canceled due to the pandemic.  Thank you.





FLCW dinner outing for December has also been canceled because of social distancing necessities.  Thank you.





The next meeting of the FLCW Board will be in the Lounge on Monday, January  4th, at 7 p.m. Thank you.








HAPPY ANNIVERSARY!





Dec. 3, 1994	Rhonda & William Taylor	26 years


Dec. 12, 2015	Susan & Brandon Barker	  5 years


Dec. 23, 1988	Luis & Sharon Peña	32 years





Faith Evangelical Lutheran Church


1187 CR 128 Fremont, OH 43420





Please call the church office if you need


Pastoral Care.


Church Office:	419-332-6820


Pastor Tim Miller


E-mail: pastortim.L.miller@gmail.com








          Church E-mail:	faithchurch@amplex.net


Website:  www.faithfremont.org


Facebook: Faith Lutheran Church-Fremont, Ohio





                         Office Hours:


Pastor’s schedule – Monday thru Thursday


Secretary schedule – Tuesday thru Thursday


9:00 a.m. – 4:00 p.m.





Sunday Worship Service: 


9:00 a.m. 


Holy Communion Celebrated:  Every Sunday


There is no Sunday School at this time.





Newsletter Articles Due: 3rd Sunday of the Month








Mission Statement:


Faith Lutheran Church exists to gather the people


to worship and praise God, to equip them in faith,


and to send them into the world to make a difference in His name.








16

